AVALON FREE PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

JUNE 8, 2017 MEETING MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Jacquie Ewing.  Ms. Ewing read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Flag salute.  Roll call.

Present:  Jacquie Ewing, Carl Mattia, Jim Thatcher, Lynn Schwartz, Stacey Tracy, Kate Nestor, Michele Petrucci, Nina Ranalli, Erin Brown

Absent:  Mayor Pagliughi, John McCorristin, Richard Hoy, Erin Law-Board Solicitor

A motion to approve the minutes of the May 11, 2017 meeting was made by Michele Petrucci and seconded by Lynn Schwartz.  Approved by all.  No one from the public was present and there were no public comments.

A motion to approve the payment of forty-three checks in the amount of $158,627.15 was made by Jim Thatcher and seconded by Kate Nestor.  Approved by all.  A list is attached of those checks and made a part of these minutes.
Erin Brown began the Directors’ reports.  The Library/History Center have begun their summer hiring and advertising for summer hiring.  The JIF payment of $22,078.99 for the fall maintenance issue has been received by the Borough and should be issued to the library shortly.  The dampers are making a difference.  Nina Ranalli: Erin Law has reviewed the Bay Atlantic Symphony Contract, the insurer suggested some language changes for the contract.  A motion was made by Jim Thatcher and seconded by Michele Petrucci to approve the revised Bay Atlantic Symphony contract.  Approved by all.  The 125th Anniversary was held on May 20th.  Approximately 90 people attended.  The Historical Places Program has kicked off.  The entries for the Photography Contest are hung up in the History Center.  Gathering information on those who attended the 26th Street Schoolhouse.  The wall labels are up.  The gas lamp is functioning.  Erin: worked with Seven Mile Publishing for 2017 Summer Reading Program.  The locations for the activities are color coded.  Kids get prizes for reading books.  Program kicks off at June 24th Open House.  Partnering with Helen Diller Home again this summer.  Nina: Monday nights this summer will be programmed for lectures.  Public information series such as the railroad and historic gardens.  She is working with Kelly McCorristin for after school programs for next year.  Erin: the rental postcard has been approved.  
Mickey Coskey gave the Seven Mile Publishing update.  Two e-newsletters in May.  The Beach Book Picks is very popular.  All June programming items are complete.  Working on July media placements and June Open House publicity.

A motion to approve Resolution No. 9-17, Regarding Review of the 2016 Annual Audit, was made by Lynn Schwartz and seconded by Michele Petrucci.  Approved by all.

Adjournment at 4:50 pm.

